MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL

JANUARY 21ST 2020

Meeting was called to order by Sarah Miles at 6:00 P.M. Those present were, Dale and Fran Lisher, Stan and Diane Hill, Kathie Kassin, Val and Rose Norriss, Ken Helm, Jarod Hopkins, Sarah Miles, Zach Volgleweed, Carol Bradford, Patty Appel, Paul Rush, Denise Behler, Rob Clemenhagen, and Lucinda Hites. The pledge was said. Sarah made a motion to amend the agenda, and add Kathie Kassin (Hill Valley Garden Club), second by Denise, all in favor, motion carried.

Kathie Kassin said that the HVGC would like to do some landscaping at Wallace Park. She explained about memorial plants also. Motion was made by Sarah, for landscaping, second by Denise, all in favor, motion carried.

Minutes were read, motion by Sarah to approve minutes, second by Denise, all in favor, motion carried. Disbursements were reviewed by council, motion to approve disbursments was made by Sarah, second by Denise, all in favor, motion carried. Dale Lisher asked if the county contract was still \$160 a month for the LCSO. Lucinda said no it is \$180. Carol Bradford said she had LCSO and reported a bike in the creek.

Lucinda Hites swore in Paricia Appel, as the new Mayor. Carol bradford, Zach Vogleweed, and Paul Rush were then sworn in.

Public comment was made by Dale Lisher. He thanked everyone on council, and who ran for office. He then explained executive session.

Rose Norris then thanked Sarah all of her years on council.

Jarod Hopkins, and Ken Helm were present from I.T.D. to again discuss crosswalks, signage, and school zones. Sarah stated that she has been on council for 6 years and the city has been begging for crosswalks, etc. from the trail to the Highschool. Carol Bradfor stated there are mothers with small children crossing there and using the trail also. ITD said there was a program called TAPS, that maybe able to help us with some grant funding. Jarrod said in the last 5 years there has been 0 pedestrian crashes. He asked how many radar signs the City has, the City has two. Val Norriss asked is caution crosswalk lights were to be put up who would pay for that. Jarrod said the cost would fall onto the City. Val then stated the nearest crosswalk to the school was in the middle of town. ITD said in general they do not like alot of crosswalks. The suggested an audult crossing guard.

Val Norriss gave the fire Dept. Update. He stated in June the truck will be updated. Mayor Appel, read to council the FEPP. Carol made motion to approve, Zach second, all in favor, motion carried.

Denise stated that the tree in front of the Hillbilly needs to be removed. Sarah said that the City has a tree removal list. Rob said yes he would look at it.

Carol Bradford stated that for the open council seat she would like to have people bring in a resume to be reviewed by the council. Mayor Appel explained that to council. Zach made motion for resumes to be accepted, second by Carol, all in favor, motion carried.

Rob gave the Maint. report he said that he had sanded the 9th street hill etc. Has been in close contact with MWW.

Lucinda gave the clerk report. She stated that she has meet with the upcoming lifeguards and will be organizing the schedule for them for the pool and swim team.

Mayor Appel read executive session, there was not a motion made to go into execcutive session. Dale Lisher stated that when you go into executive session, you have the audience leave. Nothing can be voted on in executive session.

Carol made motion to adjourn, second by Zach, all in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjopurned at 7:04